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SUMMARY OF MEETING:

Mr. Lee participated in discussions of comments received by the NFPA on proposals to revise the
1999 edition of the National Electrical Code (NEC), Articles 210, 215, and 220. The new
edition will be known as the 2002 edition. The topics covered included branch-circuits, feeders,
and branch-circuit, feeder, and service calculations. The CPSC technical staff submitted three
proposals that were reviewed by Code-Making Panel 2 (Panel 2).

One of the CPSC staff’s proposals (NEC proposal No.2-119) that would require arc-fault circuit-
interrupters (AFCIS) for older homes when the electrical service is upgraded received some
support but was below the 2/3rds required for acceptance. At this time, Panel 2 was not willing
to expand the scope of AFCl installations until receipt of performance data on the 1999 NEC

~ requirement for AFCIs on bedroom branch circuits.

The second CPSC staff proposal (NEC proposal No. 2-44) was to require a safety-enhanced,
reset-lockout type ground-fault circuit-interrupter (GFCT) for outdoor receptacles on residences
where the risk of ground-fault shock is high. Although this proposal received considerable
support from electrical inspectors by written comments, it also did not receive the 2/3rds required
for acceptance. Panel 2 stated that the NEC requires GFCI protection in various locations of
clectrical installations. However, the panel believed the requirements to improve the GFCI
reliability should be addressed in the product standard and not the NEC.

The third CPSC staff proposal (NEC proposal No. 2-143) was to address a product safety issue to
limit appliance listed ratings in order to prevent overloading in branch circuits. Panel 2 agreed
with the CPSC staff’s concern and stated that any one cord- and plug-connected utilization
equipment should not exceed 80 percent of the branch-circuit rating, regardless of whether the
load is continuous or non-continuous. ‘

Code-Making Panel 2 discussed and acted upon 145 comments on proposals. The proposals are




included in the “National Electrical Code Committee Report on Proposals”, published by NFPA
for the 2001 May Association Meeting. Ballots during the meeting are provisional until the final
balloting is conducted by mail. Details of the disposition of the 145 comments and proposals
will be published subsequently by the NFPA. The CPSC staff is a non-voting member of the

NEC Code-Making Panel 2.




